


Administrative  Actions
Official  Announcements
on  Instmctional Faculty  Recommendations

The  recolrmendations  of  the  Instructional  Faculty  effected  by  its  favorable  actions  on
IV  (addition   of  MUSC  308  to  the  curriculum  of  the  College) ,   V  (requiring  C  or  hither
iTI      J=--_1`__..       ________       .  I    .                 -

The   action  taken  on  item-V  will  b6come  effective  with  the  88-89  Ca.tal+>         _   __     ___     _---``-+,`,-\,E>    \,+     u
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items`_____._v..   v+  ...vuu   uvu   iu   |H.   lull-I.cuiulli  ol  tne   lollegej ,   V   (requiring  C  or  higher   grades
in  freshman  composition   for  graduation  and  allowing  unlimited  repeats  of  D  grades  in  these
courses) ,   and  VI   (eleven  student  petitions)   of  the  agenda  for  its  meeting  of  3/13/87  aLre  ap-
proved.     The   action  taken   on   item  V  will   har^ma  affa^+i„^  ,.i+i   iL_   nn   ^^   ^   .    1

Ogue
--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs

*****

April Faculty  Meeting

The   InstmctionaLI   Faculty  will   meet   at   3:00   P.M.,   Friday,   April   24,1987,   in  A-105.     Com-
mittee  chairmen  and  individual  faculty  members  who  wish  to  have  items  of  business   consi-
dered  at  this  meeting  must  stomit  the  substance  of  such  items  to  this  office  for  inclusion
on  the   agenda  no   later  than  noon,   Wednesday,   April   15,1987.     It  would  be  helpful  to  all
concerned  if  a.11  committee  reports  to  be  prepared  at  this  meeting  were  submitted  for  publi-
cation  by  this  deadline  as  well.     It  is  my  hope  that  this  will  be  the  last  meeting  of  the
Instructional  Faculty  of  the   1986-1987  academic  year.
The   agenda  will  be  published  in  the   Chronicle   of  April   17,   1987.

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs
*****

Summer  Addresses

I  ask  that  all  faculty  (both  instructional   and  administrative)   in  the  Division  of  Academic
Affairs  please  keep  me  a.pprised  of  any  temporary  addresses   and  their  dates  of  applicability
for  the  sumner  months.     As  each  of  you  knows,   it  is  sometimes  very  important  for  ny  office
to  be  able  to  contact  you  in  the  summer,   and  that  requires  that  accurate  addresses  be  on
file  here.     If  you  have  nroved  within  the  past  year,  please  make  sur6  that  we  have  your  new
address.     If  and  when  it  becomes  necessary  to   coml"nicate  in  the  summer  we  will  make  every
reasonable  effort  to  make  contact;  but  in  the  final  analysis,   if  you  have  not  provided  the
College  the  means  necessary  to  contact  you,   then  the  College  cannot  be  responsible   for  the
consequences  of  the  resulting  failure.     If  you  believe  there  may  be  any  problems  in  this
regard  with  your  own  circumstances,   please  give  me  a  call   so  that  we  can  resolve  them  be-
for  summer  is  upon  us.

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs

_..__News and  General  Information
President  Santoro  --  Get Acquainted  "Coffee. "

Pn  April   1st   (Wednesday)    from   10Lll   an  and  2-3  pin,   and  on  April   2nd   (Thursday)   also   10_11
am  and  2-3  pin,   there  will  be  an  informal  opportunity  to  meet   and  greet  our  new  president,
Dr.   Anthony  R.   Santoro.     Stop  by  either  day  in  the  Brauer  Room  and  share  a  cup  of  coffee,
a  smile,   and  a  word  of  welcome  to  our  newest   colleague.

All  meinbers  of  the  canpus   community  are  welcomed  --faculty,   staff,   and  ].ust  everyone.     If
one  visit   is  not  enough,   come   again.

--   Richard  Hunter,   Assistant  to  the  President
*****

Reorganization  of  the Building;  a  Grounds Department
This  notice  announces   that  a  reorganization  of  the  Building; and  Grounds  department,  phase  I,
has  been  completed  with  an  effective  date  retroactive  to  JanuaLry  I,   1987.
Mr.   Richard  White  now  reports  to  Mr.   Jerry  Smith,   and  is   appointed  as  Assistant  Director,
Building;  and  Grounds .

Mr.   Smith's   title  is
ah'd  _Groimds .

changed  from  Supervisor,   Buildings and  Grounds,   to  Director,   Buildings

*   *   *   *   *--   James   D.   Eagle



Col |ege to  Sponsor  Symposium  on  Viet  Nan
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Christopher  Newport  College  will  sponsor  a  syxposium,   entitled,   "Platoon. . .the  Film.. .Viet
Nan...the  Experience,"  on  March   31,   April   I,   and  April  2.     Each  of  the  three  sessions  will
be  devoted  to  a  particular  issue  and  discussion  panelists  will  include  CNC  faculty  and
staff  and  nationally  known  political  and  literary  figures.
College   and  university  students   and  military  personnel  throughout  Greater  Hampton  Roads  have
been  invited,   and  the  event  will  be  open  to  the  public,   free  of  charge.     Local,  regional,
and  national  media  will  be   covering  the  event.
A  synopsis  of  the  program  follows:
Session   I...3/31...Administration  Building,   Room  105:      11:00   am-1:00  pin.      ''Fit   and  Misfit...
Politics   and  War"
Session  II...4/I...Gaines   Theatre:      7:00-9:00  pin.     "Experiences...'In   countryt'   and  on   Film"

Session   III...4/2...Adrinistration  Building,   Room  105:      11:00   am-1:00  pin.      ''Viet  Nan  in
Perspective"
CNC  participants  will  include   Professors  MazzarellaL,   Moore,   and  Saunders,   Mssrs.   Hixon  and
Williaus,   and  Colonel   Coates   from  WilliaLm  G  Mary.

Off-campus  participants  will  include  the  Honorable  J.   Robert  Kerrey,   former  Governor  of
Nebraska,   Dr.   J.   Terry  Frazier,   Professor  of  English  and  Film  Criticism  at  UNC-Charlotte,
Mr.   Michael  Cullinan,   Tidewater  Chapter  President  of  Viet  Nan  Veterans  of  America,   and  Dr.
Charles   Broadfield,   clinical  psychologist   I i'tHn  t.ht`  James   Institute.
Faculty,   staff,   and  students   are  welcome  to  attend  the  symposium,  whose  aim  is  understanding
and  reconciliation.

--  Submitted  by  symposium  coordinators :
Robert   Laverriere   and  Mario  Mazzarella

*****

CNC  Theatre  Production

The  CNC  Theatre  presents  for  its  spring  production  Brandon  Thomas'   most  popular  fare,e
"Charley's  Aunt."     Performances  are  scheduled  for  Friday,  March  27,   Saturday,  March  28  and
Friday,   April  3.     Curtain  time  is  8:00  PM.     There  will  not  be  a  fourth  performance  on  campus
on  Saturday,  April  4.     That  evening  the  production  will  be  shown  at  theHellenic Community
Center.   Incelebration  of  CNC's  25th  Anniversary..     CNC  students,   faculty  and  staff  are  offered
two  tickets  for  the  price  of  one   ($5).
For  reservations  call  599-7089.

--  Submitted  by  Bruno  Koch
*****

To  Administrative Faculty
Please  plan  to  attend  the  Administrative  Faculty  Luncheon  on  Thursday,  April  2   at  noon  in
the  Banquet  Room  of  Christophers.     Go  through  the  caLfeteria  line   and  join  us   in  the  Banquet
Room.     Please   call   7158  by  Thursday,   April   2   at  9   a.in.   if  you  plan  to   attend.

*   *   *   *   *--  Agnes   Braganza,   Continuing  Education
Dear  Members   of  the   Faculty:
We,   your  students,   are  working  hard  to  host  the  5th  annual,   24-hour  Superdance  to  benefit
the  MusculaLr  Dystrophy  Association.     We  hope  to   achieve  this  year's   fund-raLising  goal  of
$5,000.     The  event  will  take  place   on  April   17-18   in  Christopher's,   6  p.in.-6.p.in.     Please
support  us   as  well   as   Ml)A  by   attending  the   CNC   1987  Superdan€e.

De an ' s Colloquia  Call for  Speakers
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-_    Tisa  Johnson,   Student   Government  Asso.
*****

and  Papers
The   Dean  William  Parks   Memorial  Colloquia  Committee   is  now  making  plans   for  its   1987-88
series.     Accordingly,  we  invite  nominations   for  outside  speakers   and  proposals   for  papers
from  individual   faLculty  melfoers   aLt  this   time.     All  presentations  must  be   aLcademic  in  tone

-
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a
and  content  and  must  have  an  appeal  to  the  entire  college  community.     Selection  of  speakers
will  be  made  by  the  Committee  during  the   last  week  of  April.     One  outside  speaker  and  Sid
faculty  presentations   (including  the  Brauer  lecture)   will  be  scheduled  for  1987-88.

Nonrinations  for  outside  speakers  must  include  the  following:     (1)   a  cover  letter  indicating
why  this  person  would  be  appropriate  to  the  series  with  some  indication  as  to  what  the
nominee  might  talk  about,   and  (2)   a  r€sum€  of  the  nominee's   credentials.

Proposals   from  faculty  mellbers   for  papers  must  include  the  following:   (I)   a  brief  r6sune~,
and  (2)   a  pracis  of  the  paper  indicating  the  importaLnce  of  the  research  involved.
All  nominations   and  proposals   for  papers  must  be  received  by  Friday
L  _       _  _    _        .1                  1                -               +            -         -be   considered.     The  dec-isions   of  the-Committee  will  be announced  in  eaLH7ITa7.     Facultyap_rji±±_ in  order  to
mellbers  whose  papers   aLre   Selected  will   receive   an  honorarium  of  $5--0-0:~--`   --~`  .-----.

Please  contact  me  at  Newport  219  or  X7121  if  you  have  any  questions.

--Jim  Morris,  History  Department
`Chairman,   Dean's   Colloquia  Committee

Faculty, Staff, and Student News
Since   last  Fall   the  English  Department  at  Bruton  High  School   (York  County)   has  been  expand_
ing  the  amount  of  time  given  to  the  reading  and  writing  poetry  in  its   curriculum.     As  the
culmination  of  this  project,  ±±2[ E±!±i  cond.lc`ted  wf>T.kshops  on  writing  poetry  with  three   groups
of  students,   seventy-five   in  all,   on  Thurs I,{y,   Mai'i.h   19,   and  again  on  Tuesday,   March   2.4.
These  visits,   along  with  a  day-long  workshop  for  melhoers  of  the  Bruton  English  Department
in  November,  were  sponsored  by  the  Virginia  Center  for  the  Creative  Arts.

*****

Linda  Cordon,
Chrysler Museuln's  newest  erdiibit,   "Danzig   1939:     Treasures   of  a  Community  Destroyed."    The

a  senior  English  major,   authored  the  script  for  the  video  introducing  the

script  is  her  major  project   for  English  491,   Practicum  in  Public  Writing.


